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TO: Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations 

FROM: Kristin Walker  
State Budget Director 

SUBJECT: Deviation Request from Department of Adult Correction Canteen Accounts 

G.S. 143C-6-4 (b1) requires consultation with Governmental Operations when an 
overexpenditure would cause a department's total requirements for a fund to exceed the 
department's certified budget for a fiscal year by more than three percent (3%) prior to 
authorizing the overexpenditure. 

The North Carolina Department of Adult Correction, Correction Enterprise Program, is 
requesting to budget both actual and projected over realized receipts in the amount of 
$21,047,605 to maintain current levels of operation and cover the costs of repairs for FY 2023-
24. The certified budget for budget code 75010 is $88,092,901. The three percent threshold of
the certified budget is $2,642,787.

Most of these over realized receipts will be used to cover overexpenditures in the Purchase for 
Resale account (5380001), which covers most of the Correction Enterprises operations. In 
addition, over four million of the over realized receipts are from insurance recoveries, resulting 
from fire damage that occurred at Sampson Laundry. These are one-time recoveries for the 
repairs at Sampson Laundry and are not part of the budget but must be budgeted to help cover 
the costs of the repairs. 

Please see the attached Deviation Exception Request Form for more details. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Budget Analyst Kathleen Johnson, at 
Kathleen.Johnson@osbm.nc.gov 

https://www.ncleg.gov/EnactedLegislation/Statutes/PDF/BySection/Chapter_143C/GS_143C-6-4.pdf
mailto:Kathleen.Johnson@osbm.nc.gov


 
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


